
Ways to stay safe at Somerville 

Things we are putting in 
place to safe 

Things to consider What if I choose to keep my child 
off school? 

Children will be in groups (bubbles) 
and will not mix with other groups. 

 

 

School hours will be 
8.50am 3.20pm  

Drop off 8.45 to 9.05 

Collect from 3pm to 3.20pm  

(for now there will be no 
breakfast or after school club) 

For now, parents/carers will 
not be fined for 
non attendance. 

 
 

 

Children will be dropped off and 
collected by one parent 
/ carer from different 
gates and points 
around the school.  

Children travelling to school wearing 
gloves and face masks will be able to 

keep these in their bags in 
the day if they do not 
wish to wear them in 

school. 

We will continue to provide home 
learning to your child on seesaw, Twitter 
and evidence me 

There will be a daily clean of 

the school and contact 

points will be 

cleaned 
throughout the 
school day. 

Parents and carers will not be 

able to be on site; only to drop 

off and pick up at set 

points. 
 

If you have a long 
journey on public 
transport, we 
would 
encourage you to 
stay at home for now 

Children will 
be regularly reminded 
how to wash their 
hands effectively and 

there will be frequent hand 
washing. 

Social distancing will be in place 
wherever possible but it is not 

deemed necessary 
by the DfE if other 
actions listed are 

taken. 

Please inform school if things at home 
change and you want 

to return to school.  

This may take a few days 
to prepare so we will be in 
touch when we are ready. 

Break and lunch times will be staggered 
and sections of the playground will be 

assigned to different groups. 

Children will be given a 
water bottle, with their 
name on and provided 
with a lunch for now. 

 

School will continue with 
online learning at home but 
the amount may reduce as 

more children return to school 
and staffing levels reduce. 

All children will have a 
pack of their 
own equipment. 
 

 

If a child in your child’s group has 
symptoms, every child in that 

group will be asked to self-isolate 
for 14 days or until they test 

negative. Any child or staff member 
with symptoms will need to be 
tested. 

Please note: 
If your child is eligible to attend 
school, uniform rules will be more 
relaxed, the most important thing 

is fresh clothes each day. 

Toilets will be assigned 
to different ‘bubbles’ 
(groups of children). 

 

This is in line with the most 
recent guidance from the 

Government and DfE. 
 


